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INTRODUCTION

This is a summary report on the work performed in January 1990 on 
the Labelle claims, District of Kenora. Funds to carry out the 
program were provided by the Ontario Prospector's Assistance 
Program, a regulation made under the Ontario Mineral Exploration 
Program Act, 1989.

LOCATION AND ACCESS

A location map showing the LaBelle property is presented as Fig. 
1. The La Belle property is accessible via the spur road to the 
east end of Witch Bay from Highway 71. From this road, there is 
a trail to the old Wendigo Mine site from whence the property is 
reached by traversing by foot around the east end of Lac La 
Belle. Access for stripping was via old drill and logging roads 
past the Stella adit.

LIST OF CLAIMS

The La Belle claims are registered in the name of Ulrich 
Kretschmar. Ownership is shared 50:50 between Ulrich Kretschmar 
and a partner.

The La Belle claim group was staked in April 1987. A list of 
claims comprising the property is presented as Table l and a 
claim map is Fig. 2.

Table 1: LIST OF CLAIMS 

La Belle Property 

Claim No Due Date

K-1050241 
K-1050242 
K-1050243 
K-1050244 
K-1050245

12 April 1990 
12 April 1990 
12 April 1990 
12 April 1990 
12 April 1990

K-1050246 
K-1050247 
K-1050248 
K-1050249 
K-1050250 
K-1050251 
K-1050252

12 
12 
12 
12 
12 
12 
12

April 
April 
April 
April 
April 
April 
April

1990 
1990 
1990 
1990 
1990 
1990 
1990

These claims are shown on Claim Map M2338, the pertinent portion 
of which is included in this report as Fig. 2.
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WORK ACCOMPLISHED

A work program totalling 31 man-days was carried out on the 
Labelle claims, N.T.S. 52E/9SW, claim map G-2656. The work 
consisted of line cutting, a magnetometer survey, stripping of 
the No. 2 Showing on claim K1050242, trenching and sample 
collection. The work was either carried out or supervised by 
Ulrich Kretschmar, with the assistance of Joe MacNab. The skidder 
was operated by Bill Fadden and the Case 460C backhoe by Jim 
Wilcox, both of Longbow Lake.

LINE CUTTING AND MAGNETOMETER SURVEY

Nine miles of lines were cut and rechained on the Labelle claims 
by a crew supervised by Don MacEachern, Ft. Frances. Spacing of 
the lines was 150 ft. with picket stations every 100 ft.

A SCINTREX MP-2 proton precession magnetometer, rented from lan 
Spence, Phantom Exploration, Thunder Bay, was used by Don 
MacEachern. Scale Constant was set at 55.

TRENCHING, BLASTING AND SAMPLING

The stripped area totals about 170 X 8 ft. Holes were drilled in 
the rock using a rented portable gas powered Cobra drill. Three 
trenches were blasted across the mineralization and grab and chip 
samples were collected.

Trenches and sample locations are shown as Fig. 3. A total of 21 
samples were collected for assay.

DESCRIPTION OF SHOWING NO 2.

A description of the geology of the trench that is necessarily 
brief follows, since conditions were less than ideal for 
geological mapping.

The vein in the trench is enclosed by volcanics and strikes 070 
and dips 90 degrees. From north to south, units consist of at 
least 65 cm foliated chloritic carbonate altered andesite or 
andesite breccia. There is increasing silicification and 
carbonate alteration towards the vein. The vein consists of a 
complex variably laminated and brecciated interflow sediment with 
pyrrhotite, pyrite, chalcopyrite and graphite or dark chlorite. 
Thickness appears to be about 30 cm. There is a 3-5 cm thick 
quartz vein that parallels the sulfide vein and occurs to the 
north in the chloritic volcanics. The hanging wall to the 
mineralization appears to be gabbroic volcanic or gabbro flow.

Regional considerations and previous mapping on the property 
indicate a major syncline in the vicinity of the No. 2 Showing. 
The axis of this syncline probably lies to the south of the No.
2 Showing.





CONCLUSIONS

The No. 2 Showing has been significantly improved by stripping. 

RECOMMENDATIONS

1. Further work on the showing should consist of detailed mapping 
and further sampling and trenching .

2. The other showings on the property should be stripped and 
sampled in detail as well.

3. A geological map of the newly cut grid should be done.


